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Watlington Parish Council

1 Old School Place

Watlington

OXON OX49 5QH

Tel: 01491 613867   Email: wpc@watlington-oxon-pc.gov.uk
MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF THE WATLINGTON PAVILION AND SPORTS FIELD COMMITTEE HELD AT 7.30PM OM MONDAY 12TH FEBRUARY 2024 IN THE PARISH OFFICE

Parish Council Members: Nicky Smallbone (NS), Steve Bolingbroke (SB), Karyn Buck (KB)

Football Club Representatives: Keith Woolfson (KW), Darren Maud (DM)

Cricket Club Representatives: Dan Byer (DB), Pippa Tolfts (PT), 

Sports Club Representatives: Lee Bowden (LB)

The Clerk was unable to attend the meeting, so the Chair (NS) took notes.

01/24
Apologies

Jonny Berry, Leo Pesci was represented by Karyn Buck

02/24
Minutes of the last meeting  20/11/2023

Minutes of the last meeting were agreed and will be signed by the Chair.
03/24
Matters arising

Update on the Football Pitch Coaching Area – still ongoing,  they are looking into ways of anchoring the dugouts to the ground.
04/24
Declaration of Interests

There were none notified.
05/24
Membership of PSFC

LB confirmed that they will send two representatives from each of the clubs to the meetings. SB requested that if they are not always going to be the same two members that they should all be properly briefed.

06/24
Financial Issues

SB reported that there will be a £4,000 overspend on the pavilion to the end of the financial year. The third quarter utility bills had been issued and both clubs confirmed that they would be paid before the 1st April.

07/24
Discussion of proposal by Watlington Sports Club

The proposal was well received, and KB suggested that they contact OXLEP with a view to obtaining the necessary grant funding to help with their proposal. SB asked if they had an incorporated body. DB said they had tried to find free legal advice but had been unsuccessful. SB also asked if they had a business plan. LB said they had been seeking financial, legal and marketing advice from their own members. KW asked if the Parish Council could carry on paying for the sports field rent. KW produced a draft budget proposal. SB asked if the figures could be tidied up for the next Finance or Full Council meeting and to sort out the  Governance issues by June. 
The SC requested that the boilers, showers and underfloor heating be fixed before the beginning of April 2025.
The possibility of CIL and Match funding was discussed and considered.

08/24
Presentation of Plan B

SB noted the similarities to the Sports Club proposal apart from the PC’s being for 6 months. SB will be presenting this to Full Council for approval at the next meeting.

It was noted that the clubs have committed to do a revised budget in one month clearly stating what subsidy would be required from the PC. They will revise their plan to reflect this.

WPC asked that they clarify the situation re hiring charges.

One major issue is the sharing of investment in the fabric. Their plan says WPC pays whereas we have previously stated these should be shared.

The sports club had highlighted three major issues, (heating etc.) which are their priority items but it was noted they still want the rest of the issues sorted out.
The clubs asked about the car park upgrading and they were informed that this will not be considered as part of this discussion.

09/24
Kitchen Re-fit Proposal

KW presented pictures of new kitchen proposal. SC are looking for quotes for the fitting and finishing of the kitchen. The PC welcome the proposal but do ask that any tradespeople are checked with Kristina before commencement.

10/24
Progress on CIL Funding for related projects

Discussed in 7 above

11/24
Reports from Sports Clubs

1. Cricket

DB reported on the general success of the Cricket Club, Friday Club, 50 under 6, more sessions to be added, 20-25 under 11s, 20-25 under 13s, 4 under 13s playing senior cricket, Sunday league teams 50/50 kids/adults, all stars for 4-6, women’s team to enter 6 tournaments

2. Football

KW reported on the success of the teams, 180 youths, 90 adults, reintroduction of Saturday/Sunday café

3. Sports Club

Looking into putting on more social and fundraising events, add more depth to the committee

12/24
Any Other Business

SB confirmed that any works carried out at the pavilion should be checked with Kristina.

KW asked if the thermostat for the changing room floor be looked at as it is on all the time, and the kitchen shutter is still not fixed.
Next Meeting: It was agreed to meet in a month’s time. Date tbc 
THERE BEING NO OTHER BUSINESS THE MEETING CLOSED AT 8.50PM
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